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PRESIDENT'S

WELCOME

On behalf of your executive committee, I welcome
you to the "Lilac City" and the 52nd annual meeting of
the Pacific Association of Collegiate Registrars and
Admissions Officers, Matt Telin, General Conference

Chairman, and Tim Washburn, Program Chairman,
along with the many people on the various working
committees, have planned an outstanding conference
for us. The program offers variety and stimulation, while
the setting and the social activities planned afford us
the opportunity to renew acquaintances and learn from
each other informally.
We extend a special welcome to those of you who

are attending your first PACRAO conference. Please
mingle freely with your colleagues during the
conference and let your interest in becoming actively
involved in PACRAO be known. The association needs

the contribution of new members and your active
participation will be welcomed.

I believe we have an excellent conference planned,
but you can make it better. GET TO THE CORE OF
THE ISSUE!!

Logo for Spokane
Conference

The PACRAO Conference Committee invites the

membership to join in extending appreciation to the
advertising class at Spokane Falls Community College for the
excellent art work from which the Spokane Conference logo
was selected. The graphic which was chosen as best
capturing the Conference theme of "Getting To The Core Of
The Issue" was done by Ted Moon, who receives a special
"thanks."

NEW MEMBER

ORIENTATION

New member orientation will be held in Ballroom South A,

Sunday November 5, 4-6 p.m. Opening remarks by Robert
Board, PACRAO Vice President, will be followed by greetings
from the AACRAO President, Al Clary. New members will
learn more about PACRAO, its relationship with AACRAO. and
the professional concerns and needs of AACRAO from Stan
Berry, who is a past president of both PACRAO and AACRAO.
Mildred Scott, the immediate past president of PACROA, will
share some ideas on what PACRAO can do for its members

and what PACRAO can do for AACRAO. A question and
answer period will follow. PACRAO President Gene Omey will
provide the hospitality.



BUSTAD FEATURED

AT PRESIDENT'S
LUNCHEON

/

PACRAO 78 OPENS
WITH DAUGHERTY

SPEECH

The opening session on Sunday evening, November 5, will
be highlighted by an address from Dr. Richard D. Daugherty,
professor of anthropology and director of the Washington
Archaeological Research Center at Washington State
University. Or. Daugherty. one of the nation's foremost
archaeologists, will speak on "Early Man In Washington."
He was Director of Excavations at the famous Marmes

Rockshelter on the Palouse River in 1962, and since 1970
has directed excavations at the Czette Archaeological site —
often called "Pompeii of the Western World" — at Cape Alava
on the Northwest Washington coast.
He was a nominee for president of the Society for American

Archaeology in 1975, and in 1977 was named "Outstanding
Scientist" by the Northwest Scientific Association.
A native Washingtonian, Daugherty attended Central

Washington University and finished his undergraduate work at
the University of Washington. He later earned the Ph.D. from
the U of W.

Daugherty probably knows the archaeological history of the
state of Washington better than anyone. In 1947 he
conducted an archaeological survey of the entire coastal area
of Washington and also surveyed 14 reservoir areas in
Washington, Idaho and Montana for the Smithsonian
Institution. Since that time he has opened up numerous
excavation sites in the Pacific Northwest.

A member of the faculty at WSU since 1950, Daugherty
served as Chairman of the Department of Anthropology and
has been Director of the Washington Archaeological
Research Center at the University since its establishment
here in 1972.

In 1971, Daugherty was the recipient of "The Governor's
Arts Award" presented by the Washington State Arts
Commission (with the Makah Nation). He and noted Tacoma
journalist-author Ruth Kirk won the first place award for
"Hunters of the Whale" as the best science book ages 7-14
by the New York Aoademy of Sciences in 1974.

Dr. Leo K. Bustad, Dean of the College of Veterinary
Medicine at Washington State University will speak on "How
To Listen and Who To Listen To" .at the President's luncheon

on Monday. November 6.
Dr. Bustad holds three degrees from WSU and received his

Ph.D. in physiology from the University of Washington School
of Medicine. In 1958 he was a National Science Foundation

postdoctoral fellow there.
Dr. Bustad holds or has held committee assignments and

council positions in many national organizations, both
governmental and private. He is presently a member of the
National Advisory Committee for the University of Washington
Regional Primate Center and Chairman of the Committee on
Veterinary Medical Sciences of the National Academy of
Sciences/National Research Council. He serves as a

consultant to the Surgeon General of the U.S. Air Force. His
community service has included terms as a member of the
Board of [Regents of California Lutheran College; of the Board
of Directors for Holden Village, an international retreat center
where he is also part-time scientist-in-residence and
chairman of the Science Advisory Committee: of the Board of

Governors of the Institute of Human Ecology.
He performed and directed radiation biologic research at

Hanford Laboratories, Richland, Washington, from 1949 to
1965 and then served on the faculty of the University of
California, Davis, until taking his present post at WSU in 1973.
Dean Bustad has authored or coauthored over 200 articles

and reports on education, nutrition, radiation, cancer,
laboratory animal medicine, and comparative medicine. He
also has taught in schools of medicine, veterinary medicine,
and environmental sciences on the subjects of radiation
biology, cancer, physiology, gerontology, and
bioenvironmental aspects of energy utilization. He frequently
speaks on these and other subjects.



Spokane
Conference Committee

SESSION 8

Carroll Cotton, Ward Lasher, and Jane Fiori are not attending.
Ralph BIgelow is chairman.
As a participant add
Robert R. Board

Registrar
California State University, Fresno

SESSION 26

George Carrlllo is replaced as a participant by
Gary Trujillo
Director of Chicano Student Division

Educational Opportunity Program
University of Washington

s

From left to right, 1st rovi/, Itsuko Nishio. Reception, Food,
and Banquet; Craig Savage and Mary Falkenreck,
Registration; Judith Reisenauer, Assistant to the General
Conference Chairman. 2nd row, Delbert Liljegren, Evaluation
and Facilities: Melanle Bell, Hospitality; Matt Telin, General
Conference Chairman; Jo Baldridge, Publicity, Not present for
the photography session were John Startzel, Reception. Food
and Banquet; James Mansfield, Tours and Special Events,
and Robert Hannigan, Displays and Exhibits.

PROGRAM CHANGES

Following are some last minute changes you should note in
your PACRAO program.

SESSION I

Donald Randal is replaced as Recorder by
Robert Bosanka

Associate Dean Admission and Records

Saddleback Community College District

SESSION 7

Elmer C. Wagner is replaced as a participant by
Anne W. Carroll

Dean of Special Programs
University of Denver

SESSION 30

Stephen Spafford, Recorder, will not attend.

GENERAL SESSION-BREAKFAST/BUSINESS MEETING

The Recorder for James Wilson's speech is
Kathaleen Johnson

Admission Counselor

University of Washington

FIFTH SESSION

Join your colleagues on Tuesday evening from 5 to 6:30
p.m. in a relaxed atmosphere for snacks, drinks, and informal
discussion. The hosts, rooms, and topics are listed below:

Enos Underwood — Room 409

Registration Ideas.and Techniques

Lonald (Corky) Bridges — Room 422
Two-Year — Four-Year College Articulation

Clyde Brewer — Room 411
Admission — Recruiting

James Quann — Room 423

VA Requirements

John C. Smith — Room 410

Foreign Students

Perrin C. Smith — Room 424

Off-Campus Extended Programs

Dinner Theatre

The Awards Banquet on Tuesday, November 7, will feature
the Gonzaga University Theatre, directed by David Hardaway,
in "A Funny Thing Happened On The To The Forum." The
production has a cast of eighteen and orchestra of three. Join
your colleagues for a delicious meal followed by this
lighthearted musical comedy.



WILSON TO SPEAK

James Wilson, Senior Attorney General for the State of
Washington at the University of Washington, \will speak at the
breakfast business meeting. Wednesday, November 8. on the
ramifications of the Bakke decision, Mr. Wilson, originally
involved in the famous Defunis case, will be able to offer

some insights based upon personal experience dealing with
the legal aspects of reverse discrimination cases.

ROBERT BOARD

HEADS SLATE OF
NOMINEES FOR

PACRAO OFFICES

The PACRAO nominating committee selects nominees for the
several elective officers and reports to the association on the
first day of the annual meeting. The committee will formally
present the following nominees at the opening session, at
which time opportunity will be given for additional nomination
from the floor. Each term of office is for one year, except for
the treasurer, which is for two years.

exhibits chairman for the 1973 AACRAO meeting in Los
Angeles. In addition, he chaired the exhibits for PACRAO at
Yosemite and Tahoe and is presently a consultant on
registration for AACRAO. Bob is a graduate of the University
of Santa Clara. An active conservationist, he formed the

Tehipite Chapter of the Sierra Club, and has served as a
consultant to the National Park Service and the National

Forest Service.

VICE-PRESIDENT-ELECT

Ronald J. Bowker is Registrar and Admissions Officer at the
San Diego campus of the University of California. Ron is a
graduate of Loyola University, Chicago, and California State
University, Los Angeles. He served as general conference
chair at the San Diego conference in 1976 and was involved
in coordinating MODS seminars from the time of their
development by AACRAO at Ft. Collins, Colorado. He has
also been an active member of AACRAO, serving on
committees and participating in numerous programs.

SECRETARY-ELECT

Ann Tremarillo has been the Director of Admissions and

Records at the University of Alaska since 1973. Ann, a
graduate of the University of Alaska, has been with the
Admissions and Records Office for 21 years. She serves as
the Alaska Reporting Officer on transfer credit practices to
AACRAO. Ann has been active in PACRAO as a participant
and recorder on numerous conference committees. She is

currently serving on the AACRAO Electronic Computers
Committee.

TREASURER-CONTINUING

Kenneth E. Mowrey, Dean of Admissions and Records at
Orange Coast College, is currently serving the first year of the
two-year term as treasurer. Ken has been at Orange Coast
College since 1960 and is one of the chief architects of the
computerized academic record system for one of the largest
community college districts in the nation. A graduate of State
Teachers' College in Indiana. Pennsylvania, and Cornell
University, he is past president of the Southern California
Association of Community Colleges Registrars and
Admissions Officers.

Who What Where When How

The people at the PACRAO Registration Desk in the
Ballroom Foyer can help you with registration, tickets,
replacing lost programs, locating members, directions. And. If
you're lost or you want to get lost ... well, they can just
probably help with that, too!

PRESIDENT-ELECT

Robert R. Board, Registrar of California State University,
Fresno, since 1964, has served this year as vice president
and as editor of the PACRAO News. Bob was general
conference chairman for the 1975 Fresno conference and

Message Board

A Message Board will be located in the Hospitality Area.
Leave messages for other members there and check it for
messages which may have been left for you. Results of the
drawings for prizes will also be posted on the board.



79 PACRAO

Conference in Reno

An exciting and professionally stimulating conference is
being planned for PACRAO 79 scheduled for November 4-7
in Harrahs Hotel in downtown Reno, Nevada. Dr. Jack H.

Shirley, PACRAO Past President, is serving as the General
Chairman and Dr. Duane L Anderson is the Program
Chairman assisted by Joseph E. Frazier and Caroline Aldrich.
Some changes are planned in the traditional program
scheduling to provide conferees the opportunity to enjoy the
uniqueness of Reno, truly the Biggest Little City in the World.

If you appreciate fine food and beverage, an abundance of
professional entertainment and the opportunity for virtually
unlimited activity — all in addition to an excellent professional
program in a very pleasant setting — "COME ALIVE" and
"THINK PACRAO IN RENO FOR 79."

EXHIBITORS

1979 AACRAO
Annual Meeting
in Chicago

How are your plans progressing? Are you packing yourself,
your family, and your staff? That AACRAO Annual Meeting
and all of Great Chicago are just over the horizon.
The program committee has scheduled some first-rate

insights and long-range views into the Admissions and
Registrar functions. Just one usable idea can make your trip a
professional success and financial write-off.
Be sure that April 15-20 are certified on your calendar as

AACRAO days. The Palmer House AACRAO convention
center is located in the heart of the city. You can plan your

personal tour itinerary easily from there — for this town has
everything, the Merchandise Mart, the Apparel Center, a
Chinatown, the Museum of Science and Technology, and
exciting nightlife.

Tell your friends you'll see them in Chicago, that Great City,
for AACRAO 1979.

Smoking

Please do not smoke in the sessions.

The following companies are exhibiting their products in the
Ballroom Foyer during the Spokane PACRAO Conference.
Take some time to visit with the company representatives and
to examine the products displayed.

UNIVERSAL ALGORITHMS

James Wolfston

519 S.W. Park Avenue

Portland, Oregon 97205

POISE COMPANY

Andrew Hamilton

201 N. Nevada

Roswell, New Mexico 88201

SYSTEMS & COMPUTER TECHNOLOGY CORP.

Lloyd Burns
7 North 5 Point Road

West Chester, Pa. 19380

NATIONAL COMPUTER SYSTEMS

Joanne M. Clark

4401 W. 76th St.

Minneapolis, Minn. 55435

TAYLOR PUBLISHING COMPANY

Dave Bonenberger
Box 597

Dallas, Texas 75221

BTI COMPUTER SYSTEMS

Lynn Harper
870 W. Maude Avenue

Sunnyvale, Calif. 94068

CLINT LEE COMPANY

Robert Owsley
13216 S.E. 32nd

Bellevue, Wash. 98099

DIGITAL EQUIPMENT CORPORATION

Dennis Rood

12835 N.E. Bellevue

Suite #300

Redmond Road

Bellevue, Wash. 98005

TOWNSEND-CRAFT PUBLISHING COMPANY

Edward Gorsky
1022 Jefferson

St. Charles. Missouri 63301

AMERICAN COLLEGE TESTING PROGRAM

Russell Monahan

10211 S.W. Barbur Blvd.

Suite 201

Portland. Oregon 97219

COLLEGE ENTRANCE EXAMINATION BOARD

Ned Tibby
Western Regional Office
Palo Alto. California


